JONESVILLE CITY COUNCIL Minutes of June 1, 2016

A meeting of the Jonesville City Council was held on Wednesday, June 1, 2016 at the Jonesville City Hall. Mayor Robert Snow called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Council members present were: Tim Bowman, Jerry Drake, Ron Hayes, Andy Penrose and David Steel. Absent: Gerry Arno

Also Present: Manager Gray, Finance Director Spahr, DPW Supt. Kyser, WWTP Supt. Mahoney, Fire Chief Adair, and Police Chief Lance.

President Snow led the Pledge of Allegiance and moment of silence.

Manager Gray gave a PowerPoint presentation on the Fiscal Year 2017 budget. Discussion focused on the General Fund, Downtown Development Authority, Local Development Finance Authority, Sewer Fund, Water Fund and Debt Service budgets. The proposed Fiscal Year 2016/2017 Capital Improvement Plan was also discussed throughout the presentation.

Manager Gray also explained the Truth in Taxation process. He highlighted the fact that the property tax millage rate will be unchanged from the previous year (16.388 mills), mentioning that this will generate approximately \$2,000 in revenue that we would not receive otherwise. The Truth in Taxation and Fiscal Year 2016/17 Budget Hearing will be held on June 15th, at 6:30 p.m.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:36 p.m. with a motion by Jerry Drake and seconded by Andy Penrose.

Submitted by,

Lenore M. Spahr Deputy Clerk